Town of Chatham

Planning Board Minutes

October 13, 2015

Present: Peter Cocolis, Chairman; John Hausner, Vice Chairman; Kathryn Halpern, Clerk, Robert Dubis, DeeDee Holt 
Absent:  John Marsh 
Also Present: Principal Planner, Ryan Bennett.  Also in attendance were the applicants, their representatives and several interested Town residents.  
WELCOME:

The Chairman welcomed the audience and reminded the Board and audience members that the meeting was being broadcast live on Channel 18 and would be available shortly thereafter for rebroadcast and on-demand viewing.  The Chairman stated this is a regular business meeting and called the meeting to order at 7:08 p.m.
MINUTES:

Minutes from the September 22, 2015 meeting were reviewed.

Ms. Holt moved and Mr. Hausner seconded to approve minutes as presented.  Voting aye: Cocolis, Hausner, Halpern, Dubis, Holt (5).  Voting nay: None (0).  Absent: Marsh (1).  Abstain: None (0).  Motion Carried 5-0-0. 
Minutes from the May 11, 2015 meeting were reviewed.

Mr. Hausner moved and Ms. Halpern seconded to approve minutes as presented.  Voting aye: Cocolis, Hausner, Halpern (3).  Voting nay: None (0).  Absent: Marsh (1).  Abstain: Dubis and Holt (2).  Motion Carried 3-0-2.
SITE PLAN REVIEW:
Amendment

14 Main Street/Chatham Beach & Tennis Club
Attorney William Litchfield reviewed the site plan with the Board and noted that there would not be an increase in the number of seats.

The Chairman referred to the staff report and noted that Fire and Conservation did not have any issues.  The Chairman then stated that the Health Agent did feel that the proposed deck may encroach upon the existing septic tank and a that a site plan showing the tank(s) relative to the proposed deck and footings would be required prior to sign off of the building permit.

Mr. Sam Streibert stated that the proposed deck would not obstruct the septic. 

Additional comments and questions from the Board were asked of Attorney Litchfield and Mr. Streibert and all were addressed.

The Chairman asked if there was any public comment. There was none.

Mr. Dubis moved and Ms. Holt seconded to approve the site plan with conditions as presented.  Voting aye: Cocolis, Hausner, Halpern, Dubis, Holt (5).  Voting nay: None (0).  Absent: Marsh (1).  Abstain: None (0).  Motion Carried 5-0-0. 
PROPOSED ZONING BYLAW AMENDMENT:
Citizens Petition
The Chairman stated that a meeting has been scheduled for November 10, 2015 and that advertising for the Citizen’s Petition will run on October 15, 2015 and October 22, 2015.
LONG RANGE PLANNING:
Conservancy and Floodplain District Bylaw Amendments
Ms. Bennett read into record the proposed bylaw amendment changes.  The Chairman provided an update and highlighted the areas that the Board feels are the main issues.  The Chairman also noted that the Board would be reaching out to get feedback from the public and then would be holding a public meeting.
Ms. Bennett reviewed the draft public outreach presentation with the Board.  The Board provided their comments on what has been presented by Staff and the consensus is that he language offered is clear and is a good starting point to begin public outreach.

The Chairman asked if there was any public comment.  Attorney Peter Farber asked the Board on additional clarification on the freeboard requirements and also asked the Board to consider whether any freeboard is necessary.  The Board provided additional comments to Attorney Farber’s remarks.  Mr. Streibert noted that he was the Architect that worked on 16 Little Beach Road and stated that it took a lot of discussions and meetings with the Zoning Board of Appeals to get a special permit to meet the height restrictions.  
The Chairman asked for additional thoughts and comments from the Board.  Mr. Dubis stated that he did feel that the Board should look into the two (2) foot versus the one (1) foot freeboard requirement.  Ms. Halpern noted that there were a couple of engineers that have made presentations in the past to the Board on the benefits of having the additional foot of freeboard, and suggested Staff look into contacting them to have them provide input.
The Chairman noted that the Board would move forward with the language as presented at this meeting.
ADJOURNMENT:
Ms. Holt moved and Mr. Hausner seconded to adjourn the meeting.  The meeting adjourned at 8:00 p.m. Voting aye: Cocolis, Hausner, Halpern, Dubis and Holt (5).  Voting nay: None (0).  Absent: Marsh (1).  Abstain: None (0).  Motion Carried 5-0-0. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Sara Provos, Planning Board Recording Clerk
Documents received for September 22, 2015 meeting:
Meeting Agenda
Minutes from September 22, 2015 meeting


Minutes from May 11, 2015 meeting


Site Plan – 14 Main Street

Memo from Town Clerk dated September 15, 2015 re: Petition Article


Conservancy and Flood Plain Bylaw Amendments
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